
Becker County Posse Meeting – October 19, 2009 
Becker County Courthouse 

 
The October 19, 2009, meeting  was  called to order  by Chairperson Isabel Rutherford at 
7:02 p.m. at the Becker County Courthouse.  The following members were present:  Tim 
Gordon,  Janee Dehler, Sheri Dornbusch, LaDene Earley, Ardean Johnson,  Irene 
Johnson, Whitey Mackner, Jill Langlie, Darwin Nundahl, Mickey Okeson, Karen Plemel,  
Isabel Rutherford, Nichelle Schloemer, Scott Stelter, Mark and Shari Wiley.   
 
On a motion by Darwin Nundahl, seconded by LaDene Earley, the minutes of the 
August 17, 2009, meeting were approved as printed.  
 
The Treasurer’s Report was given by Tim Gordon.  The present balance is $4,210.25 
which reflects income from the raffle and $1.75 in interest.  A bill was submitted for 
$144.80 for the cost of printing the raffle tickets.  A final audit of the raffle 
expense/income will be given at next meeting.  A motion was made by Mark Wiley, 
seconded by Shari Wiley to approve the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.   
 
Parade Committee:  There has been no parade activity.  One rider showed up for the 
Pumpkin Fest Parade in Lake Park. 
 
Old Business:   
The multi-posse trail ride was cancelled due to low projected attendance.  There is no 
make up scheduled for the missed meeting in September.  After some discussion as to 
whether or not to hold a ride in the spring, it was decided to table the idea till next spring.  
 
Results of raffle:  1st Prize-Sandy Lubitz; 2nd-Chris Nelson; 3rd-Mike Lage; 4th-John 
King; 5th-Isaac Johnson; 6th-Scott Stelter; 7th-Duane Eilertson; 8th-Jarod Dornbusch;  
9th-Shane Renner; and 10th-Steve Lage 
Karen suggested that in the future we check into getting the guns donated. 
 
New Business: 
The Board voted to recognize Past-Presidents with a patch to sew on their jackets, 
retroactive to the first Posse President.  Discussion followed, including the idea of 
awarding patches for years of membership.  On a motion by Darwin Nundahl, seconded 
by Mark Wiley, the Posse moved to accept Karen Plemel, Irene Johnson, and Janee 
Dehler, as committee members who will check for prices and design ideas.   
 
Since Danny Smith resigned from the Posse, it will be necessary to elect a new president 
and vice-president at the annual meeting.  Nominations for all offices will take place at 
the November 16th meeting, 7:00 p.m. at the Courthouse.   
 
A motion was made by Jill Langlie, seconded by LaDene Earley, to move the December 
meeting to the 14th.  The motion was approved.  Tim Gordon will contact EMTs to 
provide CPR/First Aid refresher training at the December 14th meeting.  Irene Johnson 



handed out some first aid bags that had been received from Emergency Management.  
Bags were given to Sandy Lubitz, Whitey Mackner, and Nichelle Schloemer. 
 
A motion was made by Janee Dehler, seconded by Darwin Nundahl, to schedule the 
annual meeting for January 18, 2010,  at the Speakeasy.  Motion carried.  Isabel 
Rutherford will check on menu items and report back at the next meeting.  An additional 
motion was made by Janee Dehler, seconded by LaDene Earley, to pay for the meals of 
all posse members who have paid their annual dues before or on the evening of the 
Annual Meeting.  Spouse/guests meals are at personal expense.  Motion carried. 
 
Other Business:   
Mike Eilertson has submitted his resignation as squad leader.  He will remain on the 
Posse as an active member.  Sheriff Gordon will announce the new appointment in 
January.  Finally, Sandy Lubitz asked if there are any openings to join the Posse.  Sheriff 
Gordon stated that he is happy with the size of the group at the present time.  He advised 
that we wait until next year to see how things go, before adding any additional members. 
 
With no further discussion, on a motion by Mark Wiley, seconded by LaDene Earley, the 
meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m. 
 
Mickey Okeson 
Fill-In Secretary 
 
 


